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As of our Annual General meeting the AWA has 22 members in good standing for the 2019-20 year.  

With 44 people on the membership list, this number represents half of the recent membership.  As an 

organization that runs entirely on the revenues from membership dues and what funds we can generate 

through raffles and other activities, it is critical that members continue to remit dues regularly to ensure 

the financial health of the association. 

In January we had a smooth and successful transition from the former Registrar, Walt Vandekeift, to 

myself, Calum Ewing as Walt stepped down after several years of service to the association in this role.  I 

would personally like to thank Walt for his efforts over the past few years and especially for his 

thorough and detailed hand-over of records and procedures. 

This year also saw the passing of Graham McCulloch, a Life Member of the AWA on the 28th of January.  

Graham’s effort in supporting the Association and the craft of woodworking in general will be missed 

dearly. 

The Executive has been exploring another order of the wooden name tags for members in the near 

future.  Any recent members desiring to get a name tag, or others who need a replacement are 

encouraged to speak with myself or others on the Executive so we can get numbers and details to get an 

order for these new name tags.  There would be a small fee for these name tags to cover the production 

costs. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Calum Ewing 

 


